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CHAIRMAN’S MESSAGE

CORONAVIRUS INFORMATION:  
nhs.uk coronavirus
gov.uk/coronavirus

  
Dear Residents, at the time of writing the country is still in a state of lockdown due to 
Coronavirus.  I hope the majority of residents have remained safe and well.  The vaccine appears 
to be having an affect and it is hoped that restrictions will be able to be eased shortly, children can 
return to school and businesses can re-open.

The Parish Precept has been forwarded to Chorley Council and there will be no increase on the 
Parish part of the council tax this year.  If anyone would like a copy of the budget, please contact 
the Clerk.  A copy will also be on the Parish Council website.

Six micro plots have been made on the allotments at St. Oswalds and all have been taken up by 
local residents.  The allotments have proved a huge success and the allotment holders are to be 
congratulated for keeping their allotments in good condition.

The Neighbourhood Plan is now underway, after being put on hold last year due to the pandemic.  
A steering group has been formed with residents and Parish Councillors.  If anyone is interested 
in becoming involved, please contact the Clerk.

A new Village Hall is to be built on the current site and plans will shortly be submitted to Chorley 
Council.  The Parish Council will be going out to tender shortly for the building work.

The Christmas lights were a huge success again 
this year, with a few new lights added and they 
cheered residents up.  However, due to the 
inclement weather, the lights don’t 
last forever and new lights will have 
to be obtained again for next year.  
This has been budgeted for by the 
Parish Council.  Take care everyone 
and stay safe.
		   
			                Michael Atherton



COPPULL NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

Interested in having your say regarding Coppull and it’s future?

Interested in helping to develop a realistic plan that will incorporate 
aspects that concern the people of Coppull by personal consultation 
through surveys and social media, by the people of Coppull and for the 
people of Coppull?

Then you will be interested in the proposal to create a Neighbourhood 
Plan for Coppull.

The plan will be able to influence decisions made by Chorley Borough 
Council that concern Coppull residents.  The plan will not prevent plan-
ning applications, as progress is inevitable, but it can influence where and 
what may be built and ensure we keep our precious green spaces and 
ensure our infrastructure is not overwhelmed!!  Far better that in Coppull 
it will be in the plan and you have contributed to it!

For more information please contact:

Coppull Parish Council Website:  coppullpc.co.uk
Coppull Parish Council Email:      coppullparishcouncil@gmail.com
Coppull Parish Council Phone:     01257 470120

Facebook page:  Coppull Neighbourhood Plan

This Neighbourhood Plan cannot proceed without the people of Coppull, 
your input is crucial.

Please take time to fill in and return any questionnaires or surveys, etc., 
as requested.

Please share and follow our facebook group “Coppull Neighbourhood 
Plan” to receive updates on the progression of the plan.







	
NEW VILLAGE HALL

Plans have now been drawn up for a new village hall on the same site in the 
Old Parish side of the village.  The plans are below.  These will be submitted 
to Chorley Council’s Planning Department and tenders will be invited for the 
building work.  It is hoped to get the build completed during the summer
holidays.  The plans will be available on Chorley Council’s website, or contact 
the Clerk if you wish to view.

 
We have spaces for your little ones to 
come and join our small and friendly 

playschool

Currently open 9am – 3pm 
Monday – Friday - Term time 

For children aged 2 – 4 years old

At Coppull Village Hall, Chapel Lane, 
Coppull PR7 4PG

Hoping to open all year round and for younger children from September 2021 

Please telephone Alex on mobile 07849415479 or 
the Village Hall on 01257 671069

Little Lambs Playschool



The Parish Council would like to run a virtual dog show for 
residents.  Categories are as follows, for male or female 
(unless otherwise stated):

Cutest Dog 
Hairiest Dog
Best Mutt

Best puppy (up to 1 year old)
Best Bitch (1 year to 8)
Best Dog (1 year to 8)

Best Senior (9 and over)
Overall Best in Show

The Parish Council will not publish the name of the owners or 
the addresses, due to the increased number of dogs being 
stolen.  Just a photo of the dog and the dog’s name, if the 
owner agrees, for each category.

Please put which category you are entering when you submit 
your photos and good luck!



PARISH COUNCIL PRECEPT 2021/2022
The Parish Council agreed the precept at the February meeting and the 
Parish Council tax element for an average Band D household will be £39.95 
for 2021/22.  A summary of the precept is below.  The precept has been set at 
slightly less than last year.



SPEEDING
We have had a number of reports in regard to speeding on other roads in the village, 

not just the ones mentioned in the last magazine, which were:

Chapel Lane, Chapel Street, 
Coppull Moor Lane, Lancaster Street, Mill Lane, Spendmore Lane and 

Springfield Road.

Also reported are:

Clancutt Lane, rat run through Burwell Avenue and 
Tansley Avenue

Speeding issues can be reported to Roadwise or the Police via their websites

If you have any other concerns in regard to highways, please visit:  
www.lancashirecountycouncil.gov.uk

FLY TIPPING

Above is the sort of thing 
that is happening all over the 
country, not just in Coppull, 
but Chorley Council is very 
quick to react to instances of 
fly tipping and they search 
through the debris to try and 
find the perpetrators!

If you have rubbish that 
needs removing from your 
home, please find a relia-
ble and licenced person to 
remove it for you.  If not, it is 
your responsibility if it ends 
up as fly tipping and you will 
be fined.  

The tip near Coppull is open, 
although there may be restric-
tions on times and what can 
be accepted.  This is not an 
excuse to dump rubbish 
anywhere!  

Please respect our village 
and countryside.  If you see 
anyone tipping, please take a 
note of their number plate, so 
that they can be reported to 
the police and prosecuted.



SWH - GAS CALL
 SERVICES LTD

SWH has over 20 years 
experience and is gas safe 

registered (No.197512).  

All aspects of plumbing and 
heating are undertaken, 

including:

•	 Boiler installation - advice also given
•	 Boiler service and breakdown repairs
•	 Landlord safety checks & boiler          

servicing
•	 Gas checks
•	 Bathroom installations
•	 Dripping tap - small 

jobs also undertaken!

Tel:  Scott Heyworth on 
07870 243780 or       

01257 470103

Email:Swheyworth@hotmail.co.uk
Visit: gas-call-services.co.uk

No job too small or too large!

                       DOG FOULING 
This is a problem all year round, but especially so during the winter 
months.  Most dog owners do clean up after their dogs, but there are 
a few who don’t.  On the Springfield leisure park it is quite a large dog 
that keeps leaving a deposit!  This is not acceptable behaviour in our 
village and it is not just contained to the leisure park.   How anyone 
can leave dog fouling on a park, or children’s play area is beyond com-
prehension.  If you can’t clean up after your dog, you should not have 
one!  If anyone is seen not cleaning up, Chorley Council’s Dog Warden 
will be notified and the person(s) will be fined, named and shamed.

                      COMPETITION TIME
The Parish Council is asking local children to come up with an idea for a new poster to make 
people aware that dog fouling is not acceptable, it is also against the law and it is potentially 
dangerous to children, let alone the mess it makes if stood in!  If anyone is seen not cleaning 
up, Chorley Council will be notified and they will be fined, named and shamed!

This competition is open to all primary and secondary school children from Coppull and entries 
can be sent by email to: coppullparishcouncil@gmail.com.  

Please include your name and age.  There will be prizes for both categories (primary and sec-
ondary age) and the winning entrants will also have their entries made into a poster to be put 
around the village.  

For all you responsible dog owners, please enter our virtual dog show!



North West Ironing 
and Dry Cleaning

217 Spendmore Lane, Coppull
Tel 01257 795252

We provide a professional 
service for all your laundry requirements

WHEATSHEAF
SPENDMORE LANE COPPULL                          

TEL:  07934825190

Joanne and all the 
staff welcome you 

to the Wheatsheaf in 
Coppull                                                                                                  

                                                    
OPENING TIMES        

                                                                                                                                  
* Free Jukebox Monday                            Mon-Thurs  3-11                            
* Free pool Monday to Thursday	             Fri   2-11.30        
* Quiz night Wednesday                        Sat & Sun   12-11.30
* Darts and Dominoes Thursday		
* Live entertainment Friday and Saturday
* Chase the Ace 6pm Sunday                         
* Live Sport                                              Wheatsheaf, Coppull

 

C.E. MOON 

 

35 Chapel Lane, Coppull, Chorley PR7 4PG 

 

 
roofing contractor 
t. 07719 621146 

C.E. MOON ROOFING CONTRACTORS are proud 
to sponsor Coppull United Football Club’s Second 

Team

Steve Lister Tyres
 161 Preston Road
 Coppull
 Chorley
 Lancs  PR7 5DR 

For all your tyre requirements 
telephone: 01257 793444

or call in for a free estimate



The Coppull Newsletter is printed by:

Talbot Print Services, Preston

Telephone:  01772 617165
Email:  john@talbotprint.co.uk
Website: www.talbotprint.co.uk 

 COPPULL PARISH COUNCILLORS
  Cllr. Michael Atherton - Chair               07780 971364 
  Cllr. Marjorie Parkinson - Vice-Chair   01257 793566
  Cllr. Nora Ball                                      01257 792131
  Cllr. Pauline Cobham	               01257 792443
  Cllr. Neil Coggins		                07764 490365
  Cllr. Janette Colecliffe 
         Email: jancolecliffecoppullpc@gmail.com  
  Cllr. Matthew Crook       	               07712 291951
  Cllr. Paul Eastham     	               01257 791713
  Cllr Steve Holgate Also Chorley District Cllr and
    County Councillor for Chorley West  07876 844243
  Cllr. Elaine Jones	                               01257 793056
  Cllr. Sheila Makin                                 01257 792896
  Cllr. Lynne Moores 
         Email: lynnemoores.coppullpc@gmail.com    
  Cllr. Maggie Peel-Impey                      01257 470465
  Cllr. Paul Taylor		                07713 097432
  Cllr. Ashley Whittaker                          07794 122568

  PARISH CLERK:
  Sue Edwards (Editor) - Tel: 01257 470120
  Springfield Park Leisure Centre
  Springfield Road North 
  COPPULL  PR7 5EG  - Mobile: 07419 375996                                                                                      
  Email:        coppullparishcouncil@gmail.com 
  Web Site:  www.coppullpc.co.uk

  Dorian Pilkington, Community Champion
                                                     Tel:    07394522771                                

CHORLEY COUNCIL Switchboard/Contact No. 
                                             01257 515151

BOROUGH COUNCILLORS 
Cllr Julia Berry                     07966 259831
                      Email: julia.berry@chorley.gov.uk
Cllr Jane Fitzsimons            07786 433900
                      Email: jane.fitzsimons@chorley.gov.uk   
Cllr Alex Hilton                     07539 452010
                      Email: alex.hilton@chorley.gov.uk           
Cllr Steve Holgate               07876 844243
                      Email: steve.holgate@chorley.gov.uk           

LANCASHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL

COUNTY COUNCILLOR   
C.Cllr. Julia Berry                  07966 259831
                      Email: Julia.Berry@lancashire.gov.uk      

MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT:
Sir Lindsay Hoyle - Constituency Office:	
	                               01257 271555 
35-39 Market Street, Chorley, PR7 2SW           
email:  goreb@parliament.uk

SCHOOLS:
Coppull Primary School	 01257 791237
Coppull Parish School	 01257 791669
St. John’s School		  01257 791403
St. Oswald’s School		 01257 791379

CHURCHES	
Coppull Parish Church & St John’s Church  
     Rev. Matt Hornby                        -  01257 791218
     Sunday School - Karen Ingham   - 07974 184166
Spendmore Lane Methodist Church 
                          Rev. Tony Simpson - 01257 791286
St. Oswald’s Church - Father Mayne  01257 791208
 

Due to Covid-19, Coppull Parish Council is only 
meeting as and when necessary and in accord-
ance with Standing Orders.  Details will be on 

the council notice boards (on the Berry Garden, 
in front of the Library and at the Leisure Centre) 

and also on the website.

Statutory meetings are Feb, May, August and 
November each year.

Please note:   These are the closing dates for sub-
mission of articles/adverts for 2021:

1 February, 3 May, 2 August, 1 November

Please send your articles by email to the Clerk

Coppull Parish Council Disclaimer  
                     

 The Parish Council accepts no responsibility for any of the articles, 
adverts or  information contained in this

newsletter, or any other information which is delivered with this 
newsletter. 

                                    A Quality Parish Council                    
                    Working for the Residents of Coppull

Business owners!  

Would you like to sponsor a flower bed in the village 
and have your company’s name shown on the 

plaque?  If so, please contact the Clerk for further 
information.

Do you want to advertise in this newsletter?

This newsletter is hand delivered to every household 
in the  village.   It costs from only £25 for a credit card 
size advert and it has a circulation of over 3,000 —
great value for money!   Please contact the Clerk to 
place an advert or to obtain costs for larger adverts.  
Sizes may vary dependent upon artwork supplied and 

available space.

Due to Covid-19 restrictions, additional copies of this 
newsletter can only be obtained through the Clerk at 
Springfield Park Leisure Centre, through the website, 

or by email: coppullparishcouncil@gmail.com

POLICE
Police (non-emergencies)            101
Emergencies                                999
Coppull Police                      01257 246103


